Minute of Joint Arts, Culture, Gaeilge Heritage & Libraries and Economic,
Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC Meeting
       Meeting 11th Nov 2015
Attended

	Cllr E. Higgins
	Cllr B Leech

	Cllr R.McMahon
	Cllr N Coules

	Cllr B. Ferron
	Cllr F Timmons

	Cllr F.N. Duffy
	Mr G. Robinson

	Cllr P.Foley
	Mr D Roche

	Cllr D Richardson
	Ms D Mooney

	Cllr G O Connell
	

	Cllr F Warfield 
	

	Cllr B Bonner
	


Officials present:
Frank Nevin, Director of Services
Tony Shanahan – Administrative Officer

Elaine Leech- Administrative Officer

Domitilla Fagan – Senior Executive Librarian
Apologies: Cllr J. Lahart, (Chair of Economic Development SPC), Sean Reid, Peter Kavanagh 
	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr Dermot Richardson. 
Frank Nevin briefed the members present on the rationale for the Joint SPC given the cross-over of themes in relation to both Arts, Heritage and Tourism and the benefits of briefing both SPC memberships on the connected activities. 

	Headed Item 1: Minutes of meeting of July 9th 2015

The minutes of the Arts SPC of September 2nd and Economic Enterprise and Tourism SPC of September 9th were AGREED. 

	Headed Item 2: 1916 Commemorations Committee

Elaine Leech delivered a presentation on the programme of activities and initiatives of the 1916 Centenary Programme as it relates to South Dublin County. Information on planned and ongoing activities under the themes below was presented; 
· State Ceremonial
· Historical Reflection

· An Teanga Beo

· Youth and Imagination

· Cultural Expression

· Community Participation

· Global and Diaspora
Members were advised that the formal launch of the South Dublin programme would be on December 2nd. 
Following contributions from members the report was NOTED.

	Headed Item 3- Tourism Update
Tony Shanahan delivered a presentation on Tourism Strategy implementation. This item also included a separate report on review and proposals for the future development of the RedLine Book Festival, delivered jointly by Domitilla Fagan and Tony Shanahan. 

The tourism update related to marketing and tourism product development activity with particular emphasis on the Dublin Mountains Flagship and the Round Tower Project. Following the approval of the Village signage matrix/criteria at the September 9th SPC, the proposed order of rollout of the Village Signage, using the agreed criteria, was also presented.

The RedLine Book Festival presentation covered the development of the festival over the last four years, current status, proposed future direction and related costs to develop the Festival to, at  minimum, a regional status Arts Festival. It was confirmed that a meeting of the Tourism Working Group would be arranged in early 2016 to discuss festival opportunities. 
Following contributions and questions from all members the reports were NOTED and Village Signage rollout and overall RedLine proposals were AGREED. 
The meeting ended at 7.05pm. 

	

	

	


